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President’s Corner 
Greetings, 
Summer’s over and school has started. Our Virginia Beach Superintendent of Schools, Dr. Aaron Spence, 
has graciously consented to come and speak at our next general meeting at Central Library on Thurs., 
Sept. 21. He will be giving us our annual “State of the Schools” update. Parents and grandparents are 
especially invited! This is your chance to meet him in person and bring your questions for him. 
 

The business meeting will follow Dr. Spence’s presentation. Nominations of officers for next year will be 
taken from the floor. We are happy to receive any volunteers who would like to help out the CCO. 
 

Please take special care during any storms that might come our way, and we’ll see you on the 21st at 
7:00pm. 
 

Sam Reid 

President 

 

All member civic leagues and community associations are requested to submit articles about 
what’s going on in your neighborhoods for inclusion in this newsletter.   

We want to celebrate you!!  
Hit reply or send to mjmcf@cox.net 



NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

7:00 PM THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 21 
at Meyera C. Oberndorf Central Library 

SPECIAL GUEST SPEAKER:   

DR. AARON SPENCE, SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 

We are honored to host Dr. Aaron Spence, a graduate of Green Run High School and now our 

Superintendent of Schools, at our General Membership Meeting on Thursday, September 21.  Please let 

others know about this chance to hear his “State of the Schools” Report.  There will be an opportunity to 

ask questions following his presentation.   

Dr. Spence’s biographical information: 

As Superintendent of Virginia Beach City Public Schools, Dr. Aaron Spence leads the fourth-largest public 
school division in Virginia and the 50th largest in the nation. Since joining VBCPS in 2014, Dr. Spence has 
directed the launch of the division’s Digital Learning Anchor Schools initiative, which serves as a pilot for 
a division-wide 1:1 technology program. In addition, he led the creation of a high school 
Entrepreneurship and Business Academy. Under his leadership, Virginia Beach City Public Schools is 
projecting 100 percent accreditation for the 2016-17 school year. As a result of his work, Spence was 
recently named the 2018 Virginia Superintendent of the Year. 

Prior to his arrival in Virginia Beach, Dr. Spence served as Superintendent of Moore County Public 
Schools in North Carolina. He was also Chief High School Officer of the Houston Independent School 
District, Director of Curriculum in Chesterfield County, Virginia, as well as principal of Deep Run High 
School in Henrico County, Virginia. He began his career as ag teacher in Stafford County. 

His 2014 appointment as Superintendent in Virginia Beach was a homecoming of sorts. Dr. Spence is a 
proud 1989 graduate of Green Run High School and often comments on how fortunate he is to now lead 
the division where he grew up. 

Here are some items that he may highlight about the new school year: 

• Accreditation status, graduation rates, advanced course enrollment increases, etc. 

• Full-day kindergarten initiative 

• Preview of strategic priorities for the 2017-18 school year:  
a. Transformation learning and digital expansion 
b. Special education (audit recommendations / 5-year plan) 
c. Social/emotional development (PBIS, mediation, etc.) 

• Workforce Development (certifications, credentials, readiness skills) 
 
 

•                    .   



                                                                          

The Lake Smith Terrace, Haygood Point & Governors Square Civic Leagues announce 
their September Civic League Meeting and Program:  

Tuesday, September 19th at Bayside Presbyterian Church  
7:00 PM Social period with refreshments; 7:30 PM Meeting called to order 
 

Capt. J. T. Orr, Commanding Officer VBPD – 3rd Precinct will introduce our new Community 
Policing Officer 
 

Meet and Greet with the Candidates for 83rd District House of Delegates, Chris P. Stolle (R) and 
David E. Rose-Carmack (D).  Also the candidates for Virginia Beach Sheriff, Ken W. Stolle (R) and 
John L. Bell, Jr. (D) 

 

                
 

WE ARE REPEATING THE BELOW ARTICLE FOR NEW CHILD CARE AND CUSTODIAL CARE PERSONS WHO MAY HAVE MISSED IT LAST 

MONTH.  I SEE THE TERMS POPPING UP EVERYWHERE NOW.  ENJOY!! 
 

Some Slang Terms You May Not Know -- Especially for Parents 
EXCERPTED FROM GOOD HOUSEKEEPING.COM 

BAE – BEFORE ANYONE ELSE; REFERS TO SPEAKER’S SIGNIFICANT OTHER 
BYE FELECIA – DISMISSING SOMEONE OR SOMETHING AS UNIMPORTANT 
EXTRA – OVER THE TOP; TRYING TOO HARD 
GOAT – GREATEST OF ALL TIME 
HIGH KEY – ANYTHING SAID OR DONE LOUD AND PROUD; OPPOSITE OF LOW KEY OR ON THE DOWN-LOW 
HUNDO P – ONE HUNDRED PERCENT; DEFINITELY 
JOMO –JOY OF MISSING OUT; OPPOSITE OF FOMO, FEAR OF MISSING OUT 
KK – GOT IT; MESSAGE RECEIVED; I UNDERSTAND 
LIT – COOL OR EXCITING; CAN ALSO MEAN DRUNK OR HIGH 
OTP – ONE TRUE PAIRING; SAID OF ANY EMOTIONAL ATTACHMENT, ESPECIALLY OF CELEBRITIES 
RT – RETWEET; SOMETHING YOU AGREE WITH 
SNATCHED – USED TO DESCRIBE THINGS AS COOL OR ON POINT 
SHIP - RELATIONSHIP 
STAN – COMBINATION OF STALKER AND FAN; USED TO DESCRIBE WORSHIPPERS OF CELEBRITIES 
TURNT – A STATE OF EXCITEMENT OR CRAZINESS; CAN ALSO MEAN DRUNK 
WOKE – A COMPLIMENT MEANING YOU’RE KNOWLEDGEABLE, SYMPATHETIC AND AWARE, ESPECIALLY WHEN IT COMES  
 TO CONTENTIOUS DEBATES ABOUT RACE AND GENDER; CAN BE USED SARCASTICALLY 
YASS – YES; AN EMPHATIC YES!!  SOMETIMES EXTENDED, AS YASS-SS-SS-SS!! 
 
 



VBCCO OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, AND CHAIRS 
 

Nominations of officers for next year will be taken at the September meeting.  These 
are volunteer positions.  We will gladly receive any volunteers who would like to 
serve on the Board of Directors or help with our many programs and events 
throughout the year!  Contact any Board Member at the meeting, by phone or 
email.  Thank you! 

 

 

Keeping A Water Bottle in Your Car Could Be More 
Dangerous Than You Thought… 

With the summer in full swing, it is very tempting have a water bottle in your car as you drive. But 

have you heard experts warning about the dangers of leaving a water bottle in your car?  What if I 

told you that keeping a water bottle in your vehicle has far more danger to you than you thought? 

Could your water bottle actually cause a fire to start in the car? The answer, unfortunately, is yes! 

President Sam Reid 284-1067 samreidvabch@yahoo.com 

1st VP Brad Sike 647-1329 bsike@juno.com 

2nd VP  Vacant 
 

 
 

Treasurer Jody Korman           439-5100                               jofiko224@aol.com  
 

Recording Secretary Mary McFadden     418-2725                               mjmcf@cox.net 

Corresponding Secretary Vacant   

Director America Wyatt 961-9967 ayo352@aol.com 

Director C. Doug Douglas   478-3684 ddrestate@hotmail.com 

Director Judi Wirth 419-2933             wirthjsk@cox.net 

Director (3) Vacant   
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During the summer, we are all aware that our cars become a “hot-box”.  The sun not only makes 

your windshield extremely hot and untouchable, but it also accelerates the temperature in your 

vehicle in a matter of minutes.  Leaving your water bottle on or near your seat may seem like a 

frivolous thing to worry about, but there is a real hidden danger that could happen as a result of 

leaving your water bottle in your car.  Firefighters warn that keeping water bottles in your car, in 

direct sunlight, can potentially cause your car to go up in flames!  As the sun beams through your 

windshield, it also goes through your water bottle.  The water acts like a magnifying glass by 

focusing the light (and the heat) onto a single point.  Much like when children hold a magnifying 

glass over an ant hill, sunlight gets magnified by the water bottle, reaching over 250 degrees within 

seconds.  This focus of light ends up burning a small hole in your seat or interior, and if you are not 

around to catch this, will result in a fire. 

Luckily, Firefighters say that the risk of a sustainable fire occurring is low.  However, that doesn’t 

mean that you should throw caution to the wind.  The best way to prevent this type of accident 

occurring is to take your bottle with you whenever you exit your vehicle.  If you need to keep water in 

your car, be sure to keep them in an area where sunlight cannot reach the plastic, such as under 

your seat or in your trunk.  You can also opt to use reusable water bottles that are not clear, and are 

free of BPA’s, which as we have all heard, can cause cancer  --  another serious danger of leaving 

water bottles in your car. 

So go out and enjoy the sunny weather, keep hydrated, and make sure to keep any liquid in your 

vehicles away from sunlight. 

Courtesy of The Braun Agency 

  

  



Thanks to Our Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      ambergregoryphotography@yahoo.com 

Q.E.D. SYSTEMS, INC. 

The Engineering Professionals 

http://thebraunagency.com 
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With gratitude to Our Lady of Perpetual Help staff for your continuing support 

to the VBCCO Board! 

 


